Minutes of the Pedals meeting of 15 August 2011

Introductions:

Present: Hugh McClintock (in the Chair), Peter Briggs, Dave Miller and David Easley
Apologies for absence received from: Andrew Martin, Arthur Williams, Susan Young, Pete Elderton, John Bannister and Peter Osborne.
Hugh welcomed Jim Morris from Transition Southwell who had come to learn more about Pedals campaigning experience and what they might learn in developing this in Southwell.

Minutes of the 18 July meeting and matters arising:

Deferred to September meeting, as agreed in July:

· Ways of boosting Pedals membership

· Stalls including proposed Pedals stall in the Victoria Centre in the run up to Christmas

· Future Pedals stall coordination and storage arrangements

· Repair of Pedals marquee
· Pedals representation at next Cyclenation – CTC national cycle campaigners’ conference, Sheffield, Sat 15 October
Rural Rides for All payments to Ridewise for Helen McCullen’s work:

Gary Smerdon-White had indicated a few weeks ago that the transfer of Awards for All funds for Helen McCullen’s post to Ridewise had still not come through so Peter Briggs had proposed that we take immediate steps to send a Pedals cheque to cover this. Peter said that he had discussed this proposal with Susan Young before she went on holiday and she had agreed with it, as had Hugh.

However, as only Susan had the Pedals cheque book, and she was away until  22nd, it was agreed that Peter should organise this with Susan and Hugh (as two of agree signatories) asap after she returned and if at all possible in time for the next RRFA Management Group meeting on 23rd August at 11.00.

To help ensure that there would now be a smooth flow of payments to Ridewise it was agreed that Peter should be authorised to take charge of this for the remainder of the project.

Pedals website capacity

The meeting welcomed the news from Larry Neylon that by opting for an improved website package we should be able to overcome the website capacity problem that he had warned us about last month.

Proposed meeting with East Midlands Trains and British Transport Police to discuss the general approach to the provision of cycle parking in The Hub (Nottm Station Redevelopment).
Agreed that it was important to continue to press for some cycle parking provision on the south side of the redeveloped station, in the new multi-storey car park and sited with regard to convenience and security.

Hugh mentioned that he had seen a new report from Network Rail on the design and layout of stations which appeared to agree with the case we were trying to make for cycle parking at major stations to be provided on different main approaches and not just concentrated in one location, and this could be very timely support.

GNTP Cycle Forum: issue raised by Ian Cohen proposing carriage of bikes on the expanded NET tram system:

The recent response on this from Cllr. Jane Urquhart was discussed, with reference to the 3 main objections mentioned with regard to safety, capacity and cost.

Hugh explained the background to our earlier raising of the issue, when NET Line One was being planned, as well as the similar efforts made by cycle campaigners in Manchester, Sheffield and Edinburgh, and their outcome. It was agreed that there had been little change in the overall position on this since, especially with the various setbacks in Manchester and Edinburgh to get bikes on trams, and that there was little point in our raising it again in the foreseeable future, unless circumstances nationally changed, however much we might in principle still wish to see this.
Meanwhile, it was agreed that we should focus our attentions on getting safe provision for cyclists alongside the new tram routes, especially on sections of on-road running.
A52 Bramcote Island – Dunkirk Non-Motorised User Study Highways Agency consultation

Agreed that it was important to make a good response to this consultation even though it was unlikely, given the HA’s preoccupation with increasing capacity for general motor traffic, that we would get more than marginal improvements for cyclists since the study appeared to rule out most of the suggestions we (and the Sustrans Ucycle Project) had already made!
Peter Briggs said that one particular question to raise was that of why the accident figures had been ignored, especially in view of the recent news about the national increase in cycle accidents over the last year. He said that we should also press the case for making the speed limit 30mph on all of the Priory Island – QMC island stretch of Derby Road.
Hugh had arranged a special meeting on 8 September with Joanna Ward to coordinate our response with that of the Ucycle Project Team

Wilford-Clifton-City Centre cycling commuter corridor changes –
issues discussed at site meeting on 15 August 2011, involving Hugh McClintock (Pedals), Keith Morgan and Steve Brewer (Nottm City Council). (apologies for absence from David Litchfield, Pedals)
Most positive points:-

· New toucan and ASL arrangements at the bottom of Maid Marian Way

· Removal of railings on cycle path on the south side of Canal Street

· new on-road markings, make it safer for cyclists to negotiate the manoeuvre from Carrington St to Queens Bridge rd.

· Provision of more cycle logos on Queen’s Bridge Road

· Smoother crossings on the north side Clifton Lane cycle path (Main Road to Clifton Bridge)

· ASL for eastbound cyclists on the Clifton Lane approach to the Main Road / Ruddington Lane traffic signals.

Locations / issues needing further attention:-
· Widening the cycle path on the corner of Canal Street and Arkwright Street (opposite the Broad Marsh Centre) to help ease conflict with pedestrians in this very confined area with pedestrians tending to wait on the cycle path for the ped signals to change to green.

· Realigning and securing the ‘Canal towpath’ cycle and ped route direction sign on west side of Carrington Street

· Need to make (some) pedestrians more aware of cyclists crossing on the paved area at the top of Queen’s Bridge Road between Queen’s Bridge Road and Carrington Street, especially in the vicinity of the bollards.
· Still some illegal motor vehicle movements on Queen’s Bridge Road and Queen’s Walk.

· Need for patching of the worst surface sections on Queen’s Walk, especially the area just to the north and just to the south of the subway. This resurfacing is needed asap and should not wait for the major realignment work of this cycle path in association with the construction of the NET extension line to Wilford and Clifton.

· Wilford Toll Bridge roundabout: need to coordinate with signing improvements planned by John Lee, and with possible upgrading with proper surface of the path leading diagonally from the south-east side of this junction (by the Victoria Embankment gates) down to the path by the river.

· Need to coordinate with Notts County Council on signing of the cut through links between Main Road (Wilford) and Gresham Park (West Bridgford), particularly taking advantage of the current signing proposals drawn up by Jeff Burton and due to be implemented in the autumn.

· Need to improve cycle access to the riverside path between Main Road and Clifton Bridge, either by converting the path alongside the flood wall to shared use or by providing an easier gradient ramp access further south on Main Road, to encourage cyclists to avoid the path by the flood wall, if that is to be for pedestrian use only, in the light of complaints from local residents.
· Need if possible to show by markings the ‘short cut’ right turn for southbound cyclists on Main Road towards the Clifton Lane (north side) cycle path by the former Wilford Post Office which many cyclists find useful. There are some informal access points with flush kerbs which cyclists can use but it would help if one or both of these can be marked, along with segregated shared path markings, to help reduce the risk of conflict with pedestrians on the corner.
· Need to include ‘City Centre’ and ‘The Meadows’ as cycle route destinations on the general advance directions signs on the Wilford Lane westbound and Ruddington Lane northbound approaches to the Main Road junction.

· Need to review signing and marking at the two access road junctions with the southside Clifton Lane shared path (between the Main Road traffic signals and the mini-roundabout near Clifton Bridge) to help make approaching drivers (especially those turning off Clifton Lane) aware of the possible presence of cyclists crossing in both directions.

· Need (depending on the Highways Agency) for improved markings on the slip road to the A52T (southbound) from the Clifton Lane mini-roundabout and along the whole of the Clifton Lane (southside) cycle path between there and the Silverdale roundabout, as well as to improve the subway under the A52T between Silverdale and Ruddington Lane.

· Need to ensure consistent indication on cycle maps of the south (Clifton village green) end of the cycle path by the A453 through Clifton, i.e. Glapton Lane and not Green Lane junction.

Gresham Park (West Bridgford) cycle signing proposals

These were welcomed but we must emphasise in our response the need for signs to be securely mounted.

Elms Park (Ruddington) new shared path – response of 15 Aug to my message of 4 July to Tom Pettit, Rushcliffe BC:

“Hi Hugh, 
I apologise for the delay responding I've been using up all my annual leave and haven't been in the office much over the past month. We delayed installing the signs as I was awaiting final approval from County. There is still some minor making good to do and I'll arrange for the signs to be installed at the same time. 

The bollards on the shared used section should have a reflective strip I'll check this when I'm next on site. I wasn't planning on putting a white strip on the other barriers, but take your point that this could be a useful addition. I'll look into this, if there is any left over money once the landscape works are complete it is something we could look at doing. 
Regards, Tom

>>> "Hugh McClintock (Dell)" <Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com> 16/08/2011 13:07 >>>
Tom
Did you ever get this message? I don't seem to have had a response to it, unless I somehow deleted it by mistake!
best wishes
Hugh

----- Original Message ----- 
From: Hugh McClintock (Dell) 
To: Tom Pettit 
Cc: Clive Wood ; Chris Murden ; Chris Gardner ; Barbara Breakwell ; Julian Bentley ; Peter Osborne ; Paul Hillier 
Sent: Monday, July 04, 2011 12:22 PM
Subject: Elms Park shared path (Ruddington) - some first impressions

Tom
I rode on the new Elms Park shared path for the first time yesterday when returning from the Rushcliffe4Health event at Rushcliffe Country Park and in general was impressed with this very welcome new facility. I do however have a couple of comments:-

1. I recall that the drawings you sent me some months ago showed that shared path signs would be included but see that these have not yet appeared. Are they soon due to be installed please? In any case they are very important for making clear both to pedestrians and cyclists the shared status of the path. It would also be helpful to provide signs to the new route from Kirk Lane.

2. I notice that the barriers are all painted black which could make them quite hard to see after dark, and especially for any path users with a visual impairment. Are there any plans to apply yellow or white reflective stickers to make them more conspicuous please?
best wishes
Hugh,
for Pedals

Other matters:

Finance and membership:


The meeting welcomed Chris Gardner’s giving us plenty of notice of his wish to step down at the 2012 AGM next March from being Treasurer and the extra time this would give us to find a successor and to ensure a smooth handover.

Proposed Raleigh cycle memories research – message from Dr. Carole Mallia, Nottingham University:

Agreed that Hugh should arrange to meet Carole to see how far we could help and also to put her appeal on the website to encourage a wider response from Pedals members.

Any other business:

City Council Ring Road Major Scheme Consultation

Agreed to welcome the proposed raising of the cycle paths at side road junctions and also to emphasise the problem of parked motor vehicles often obstructing the cycle paths / shared paths.
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